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The Editor comments - - 

IN THE PUBLIC SERVICE 

This year marks the diamond anniversary of a 
program which has become one of the most signifi- 
cant contributions of organized professional phar- 
macy to the public health and welfare. Seventy-five 
years ago, in 1888, the first edition of the National 
Formulary was published as part of the American 
Pharmaceutical Association’s effort to standardize 
the composition and purity of drug preparations 
then on the market. This project represented the 
major part of a broad effort by the Association to 
eliminate the adulteration of drugs, which was an 
extremely serious problem during the latter half of 
the 19th century. Indeed, the problem was of such 
great proportions, and of such serious concern to 
pharmacists of that era, that it was listed in the 
A.PH.A. Constitution as the first reason for the 
Association’s establishment about 30 years earlier. 

However, the pharmaceutical and medical pro- 
fessions responded to this challenge so well that by 
1906, when the first Federal Food and Drugs Act 
was passed, Congress took note of the vital im- 
portance of the National Formulary and designated 
it, along with the U. S. Phurmacopeia, as an “official 
compendium” under pertinent sections of the law. 

The role played by the National Formulary today 
in combating drug adulteration is fully as important 
as at any time during its 75-year history. Further- 
more, the N.F. has assumed an increasingly active 
role in the standardization of drug potency, and in 
elevating the overall quality and purity of drugs 
marketed in this country. Therefore, the contri- 
bution of the N.F. to the public health and well- 
being continues to be of great importance. This 
fact, coupled with the very unique position accorded 
to the compendium by our federal and state legisla- 
tive bodies, serves to place an awesome responsi- 
bility of public service in the hands of the profession 
of pharmacy. 

It is somewhat of an unfortunate anomaly, how- 
ever, that many American pharmacists-including 
some of the profession’s leaders and elected officials- 
seem to have less recognition of this sacred trust than 
many non-pharmacists in closely related fields of the 
health-sciences complex. 


